Planned works notification

Canal Maintenance Works

To continue to provide the Tweed with clean, healthy and accessible waterways, we will soon be improving a

Issued 14 August 2025

canal near you.





02 6670 2400



tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au



tweed.nsw.gov.au









PO Box 816 Murwillumbah NSW 2484

Location	Pottsville Canals, off Overall Drive & Caroline Street, Pottsville
Schedule of works	Starts Monday 18 August 2025 for about 3 weeks, weather permitting
Work hours	Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm

What to expect

- Temporary lane closures during work hours, which may cause delays of up to 5 minutes.
- Easement off Caroline Street within work area will be closed to public during work hours.
- No pedestrian access on the northern shoulder of Overall Drive for several days. Pedestrians will be directed to use the footpath on the southern side of the road.
- The bus stop near Overall Drive work zone will remain accessible to the public.
- Areas within work zone will be barricaded off, preventing public access.
- Delineation will be erected around the construction site.
- Material will be stockpiled on site for approximately 5 days to dry.
- We've made plans for emergency vehicles to pass through the sites.
- Please do not use on-street parking during work hours.
- No pedestrian access through the work site.
- Large earthmoving machinery.
- Some construction noise and dust.
- Minor ground vibrations.

Check for updates on our website at tweed.nsw.gov.au/roadworks.

Safety is our top priority. Construction work can be risky by its very nature. For your safety, steer well clear of the works and any construction equipment and vehicles. Please take extra care when passing through the work area and when entering or exiting driveways.





Scope of works

The works will include:

- Establishing access into canal at Overall Drive & Caroline Street locations
- Removing built-up sediment from designated areas within canal
- Stockpiling material on-site for several days to dry
- Loading material into trucks
- Hauling material off site for disposal
- Reconstructing retaining wall at Caroline Street location

We'll inform you beforehand if there will be any major changes or additional inconvenience. Thank you for your understanding and patience as we complete these essential works.

Who to contact

We will do our best to minimise disruption, but if you have concerns, don't hesitate to contact us. If you require special arrangements during these works, please let us know.

Tweed Shire Council	Bryce Robinson, Project Manager - Construction Ethan Crowe, Supervisor - Construction Email: tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au Phone: 02 6670 2400
Public safety matters	If you observe any damage or vandalism to signs, barriers or lighting, or if you feel there is a safety risk, contact our Engineering team using the details above. Alternatively, report any concerns online at tweed.nsw.gov.au/report-problem .

Work zone



